Bolnore Village Pre-School – Local Offer
12. How is the decision made about what type and how much support my child will receive? 
· Decisions about what type of and how much support individual children will receive are made by the SEN coordinator, Fay Hart, in conjunction with other Early Years professionals and discussions within the staff team , particularly the child’s Key Person, as well as you.
· Observations and assessments form the initial basis for decisions about the level of support. This can be done within the setting, using knowledge and experience of the SEN coordinator and the staff team, and sometimes with additional advice and information from a range of other early years professionals, such as Health Visitors, Family Outreach Workers, Early Support staff, Portage, paediatricians, Speech and Language therapists and Early Years Advisory Teachers from West Sussex’s FIRST team (specialists in inclusive education).
· Whether other agencies are working in conjunction with the Pre-School or not, you will always be included in the decision making process. Areas of strength and areas of concern will be discussed with you and your views will be sought and recorded. Referrals to other agencies for additional support can only be made with your permission.
· A Play Plan is then written to take account of your views, the setting’s views and any other agencies involved. This plan is sometimes referred to as an Individual Education Plan (or an Education and Health Care Plan if a child’s needs are deemed to be ‘complex’). The plan will detail areas of strength as well as areas of concern and what strategies are going to be used in order to support your child’s learning and development. A review date is set for approximately 6 weeks time, (roughly once every half term), so that the setting can monitor the impact the Play Plan is having. Decisions are then made about the next set of goals to work towards or whether further advice and support should be sought. A copy of the Play Plan is always given to you and you are invited to be part of the review process, discussing what progress has been made both at home and at Pre-School.
· For more detailed information please visit our Policies and Procedures section of the website, in particular our ‘Inclusion’ policy document.

